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4th October 2017 
 

Dear Parents/Carers 
 
As detailed in our Reception Welcome booklet, your child has a snack every day, usually a piece of 
fruit and milk.  Water is always available throughout the day. 
 
However, in addition to this, we ask for a voluntary weekly donation of £1.00 to help purchase extras 
so that we can have food tasting sessions, buy cooking ingredients and buy exciting goodies to 
enhance our topics.   
 
Payment can be made weekly, half-termly, termly or yearly, whichever works best for you. 
 
Payment can be made online through your child’s scopay account which can be accessed via our 
website www.loatlandsprimary.net  All parents have been issued with a letter detailing how to log 
on to your child’s scopay account, but please contact the school office if you require a duplicate 
copy. 
 
Alternatively, payment can be sent in to the school office or posted in the grey box outside 
Donaldson classroom, please ensure the envelope is marked Reception Snack and has your child’s 
name and class on the front. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
 
 
 
School Office 
 

http://www.loatlandsprimary.net/

